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To: Certified Local Public Agency (LPA) Sponsors and Certified LPA Consultants 

From: Nancy Mayville, NHDOT Bureau of Planning and Community Assistance 

Re: LPA Notice #2014-1 Work Zone Crash Reporting 

Date: April 2014 

The NHDOT and Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) are requiring all LPA project sponsors 
and/or their consultants to complete a Work Zone Crash Report (WZCR) if a crash should occur in your 
LPA project work zone that has been established to protect the travelling public and/or construction 
workers. This would include crashes during non-work hours. Please find enclosed a blank copy of 
NHDOT’s Work Zone Crash Report. 

If a crash should occur in your LPA project work zone, the WZCR shall be filled out and returned to 
the NHDOT project manager for your project. A completed hard copy version or a scanned electronic 
version will be acceptable. The NHDOT project manager will distribute the WZCR within NHDOT, as well 
as to FHWA. Instructions for filling out the WZCR can be found at the end of the “Work Zone Safety and 
Mobility Policy Guidelines” located at NHDOT web link: http://www.nh.gov/dot/business/engineers.htm 

If you have questions when filling out the WZCR, please contact Michelle Marshall (603-271-1407) 
or Sally Gunn (603-271-1581) or the NHDOT project manager for your project. A previously completed 
WZCR describing a previous crash is also attached as a reference. In the future, the WZCR will be made 
available in an electronic database format. You will be notified when the electronic format is available 
(estimated to be summer 2014). 

Thank you in advance for your cooperation in this matter. 

History: 
On September 9, 2004, the FHWA published the Work Zone Safety and Mobility Rule (the Rule) in the Federal 

Register (69 FR 54562). The Rule requires implementation of a quantitative approach that measures work zone 
impacts anticipated during design in comparison with work zone impacts experienced during construction. The 
measurement and comparison of these impacts will provide practical information that will be used to adjust future 
work zone policies and procedures. The Rule applies to all state and local governments that receive federal-aid 
highway funding. Transportation agencies are required to comply with the provisions of the Rule. In an effort to 
comply with the intent of the Rule, the NHDOT evaluates work zone crashes to identify the causes and assess work 
zone components. This information is used to identify and develop improved methods and work zone layouts and 
ultimately improve the safety of construction workers and the travelling public. 
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